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After 10 years on the job and countless memorable 
moments, September 21, 2018 officially marked 
my proudest day to serve as the Superintendent 
of the Fairview School District. At halftime of the 
Homecoming Football game, the announcement was 
made that our student body voted for their friend and 
classmate, Cullen Hanlon, as Homecoming King. 

It would be easy for some to look at this selection 
simply as a kindhearted gesture for a student with a 
disability. I would argue, however, that it was much 
more than that. I see this as a legitimate recognition 
of an FHS student who is loved and admired by his 
classmates, not because of his academic gifts, athletic 
abilities, or artistic talents, but rather because of his 
genuine personality, his caring and gentle nature, and 
his passion for everything Fairview. 

Cullen is as active in the Fairview Schools as any 
student you will find. He is a super-fan at most 
sporting events, cheering his favorite Tiger teams on 
to victory. He is a ham on the stage, participating 
in nearly every chorus concert, musical, and school 
play since middle school. And, he is a competitive 
athlete, running, jumping and throwing on our FHS 
Modified Track and Field team. Additionally, Cullen 
doesn’t miss an opportunity to participate in any and 
all spirit days, showing his Tiger Pride whenever the 
opportunity arises. His classmates have watched this, 
they admired this, and as a result, they rewarded him 
with the honor.

The students in the Fairview School District look 
beyond our similarities and embrace our differences. 
Regardless of our physical attributes, we are all 
Fairview Tigers. They learn this in school, but more 
importantly, they learn this at home. Like all schools, 
we certainly have our share of unkind behaviors and 
even the occasional bullying incident. However, by 
and large, our students are kind, polite, unselfish, 
gracious, and compassionate. They are honest and 
fair, and they demonstrate unrivaled sportsmanship 
on the courts and fields. These are the intangible 
skills and behaviors that make me most proud of our 
schools. 

We are often recognized as one of the top 
academically performing districts in PA. While this 
is true, standardized test scores are just one small 
piece of what makes our Fairview School District 
the very best place to live and learn. Events such as 
Homecoming are special moments that reassure us as 
a school and as a community that we are developing 
the whole student, and that our entire Fairview 
Family is working together to produce goal-driven, 
fair-minded, respectful, and honest students, who 
appreciate life-long learning, and who are mindful of 
the needs of others.

Yours in education,

Dr. Erik Kincade

From the Desk  
of the Superintendent:

Earn Your Stripes!



1

Inside this issue
From the Fairview Superintendent 	 Inside Front Cover
School News	 1-3
Fairview Township	 4-7
Parks and Recreation Activities	 8-13
Registration Form 	 Inside Back Cover

Brianna Brennan – 2nd Grade Teacher
Education: Early Childhood Education and Special 
Education degree from Gannon University

Job History: I worked as a long-term substitute this 
past spring at FES. 

Interests: I enjoy playing sports and coaching.

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: I love how friendly 
and welcoming the Fairview community is. 

Kelly Hetz – 2nd Grade Teacher  
(long-term substitute)

Education: M. Ed. in Curriculum & Instruction from 
Gannon University, and a B.S. in Elementary Education 
from Middle Tennessee State, with a full scholarship 
for Educational Leadership.

Job History: I previously taught 1st Grade in Nashville, 
Tennessee and 5th Grade at Rice Avenue Middle School 
in neighboring Girard.

Interests: I enjoy running, golfing, reading and art. 
I actively volunteer on the board at the expERIEnce 
Children’s Museum, lead a Brownie troop, and I 
volunteer as an FES cross country coach.

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: Being a part of close 
knit community raising their families together.

Zach Lucas – Elementary Autistic 
 Support Teacher

Education: Bachelor’s Degree in Early Childhood and 
Special Education from Edinboro University.

Job History:  Before coming to Fairview, I worked as 
an Elementary Autistic Support Teacher for the North 
East School District for three years.

Fairview School District Welcomes New Faces
Interests: Outside of school I enjoy being with family, 
fishing, hiking, and hunting.

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: My favorite thing 
about Fairview are the great people that I work with 
including co-workers, students, and families.

Kristy Snyder – 3rd Grade Teacher
Education: I attended Edinboro University where 
I received my degree in Elementary Education. I 
continued my education at Edinboro and also earned 
my Masters Degree in Reading and an add-on 
certification in Early Childhood.  

Job History: I have spent the last sixteen years 
teaching Pre-K through second grade at Iroquois 
Elementary School. I enjoyed working with every 
age group, but I especially love working with second 
graders! 

Interests: Most of my free time is spent with my 
husband and my two daughters.  We enjoy swimming, 
boating, hiking, and spending time at the beach. I am 
also a voracious reader! Reading with my students is 
my favorite part of our school day! 

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: As a parent of 
two Fairview Tigers, I have always felt that Fairview 
Elementary School is a special place for our children to 
come to learn. It has such a positive atmosphere and 
sense of community! My favorite thing about teaching 
here is being able to collaborate with dynamic 
teachers, supportive administrators, and caring 
parents, all for the benefit of our children. It is such a 
wonderful thing to have the support from everyone 
in the school and at home. I feel extremely proud to 
teach in the Fairview School District! 

Morgan Wangler – Kindergarten Teacher
Education: Mercyhurst University where I studied 
Early Childhood Education, Special Education, and 

FES new staff: L to R - Kristy Snyder, Kelly Hetz, Zach 
Lucas, Brianna Brennan, and Morgan Wangler

The View

Cover photo taken during the Christmas Eve 2017 snowstorm 
by Rick Nyberg of Fairview Township.
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French. I completed my student teaching at FES in 
Kindergarten and K-2 Autistic Support in the Spring of 
2018.

Job History: PreK teacher at the Goddard School in 
my hometown of Upper St. Clair, Pennsylvania during 
the summers and I spent many hours volunteering at 
Gliding Stars of Erie and the Barber National Institute 
ESO Dances while at Mercyhurst.

Interests:  I enjoy traveling, reading, rooting for the 
Pittsburgh Penguins, and volunteering in my free 
time.

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: I love getting to 
learn, explore, and grow with her wonderful students 
each day the most. I feel blessed to be a Fairview Tiger!

Haley Andres – Middle School Computer 
Science Teacher

Education: I graduated from Mercyhurst University 
with my Bachelor of Arts in Mathematics, a minor 
in Data Science, a minor in Religious Studies, and a 
certificate in English as a Second Language. After 
graduation in 2017, I attended Mercyhurst University 
for an additional year in order to earn my Master of 
Science in Secondary Education.

Job History: Last year I was fortunate enough to work 
as a long-term substitute at Fairview High School for 
mathematics, and I am thrilled to now be Fairview’s 
permanent Computer Science teacher!

Interests: My interests include basketball (a fun fact 
about me--I played basketball at Mercyhurst University 
and made it to the Division 2 NCAA Tournament with 
my team in 2017), exercise, dogs, and coaching.

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: My favorite thing 
about Fairview is hands-down the people. The passion 
for education and learning, kindness, and positivity 
shared by the administration, teachers, staff, and most 
of all the students make Fairview special in the best 
way possible. I couldn’t imagine being anything but a 
Tiger!

Kelsey Musich – 7TH Grade English/Language 
Arts Teacher

Education: Slippery Rock University with a bachelor’s 
degree in Secondary Education—English.

Job History: I attended Fairview School District from 
2nd through 12th grade. Being that I just graduated in 
May, this is my first teaching position. 

Interests:  I enjoy playing volleyball, spending time 
with my family and friends, and taking care of my two 
cats. 

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: My favorite thing 
about Fairview is that all of my childhood memories 
reside here. Better yet, now I am able to make more 
memories with my amazing 7th grade students. I am 
excited to begin my career as an educator at such a 
well-round school that cares about each and every 
student.

Sara Borro – High School English Teacher
Education: BA in English, Secondary Ed. Certificate, 
and minor in biology from Gannon University 

Job History: University tour guide for Gannon 
University (5 years), Resident Assistant for Gannon 
University (3 years) 

Interests: Spending time on my parents’ boat, live 
music (I love going to concerts), reading, spending 
time outdoors doing things like hiking or kayaking. 

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: I love being in an 
environment where all of my colleagues are so kind 
and welcoming, and where my students are eager and 
excited to learn. 

FMS new staff: L to R - Kelsey Musich and Hayley Andres

FHS new staff: L to R - Cole Lowe, Sara Borro, and Lisa 
Jablonski
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Congratulations to our 2018 Homecoming King & Queen:  
Cullen Hanlon and Rylee Glover

And our Prince & Princess: Allan Smith & Claire Timon

Lisa Jablonski – High School  
Learning Support Teacher

Education: Bachelor Degree in Elementary and 
Special Education from Mercyhurst College; Masters 
Degree Reading from Edinboro University; Masters 
Degree in Educational Leadership from Edinboro 
University.

Job History: Learning Support and Emotional Support 
Teacher at Fort LeBoeuf HS for nine years, Supervisor 
of Special Education at IU5 for one year.

Interests: Spending time with my family, reading, 
running, being active and outdoors as much as 
possible.

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: The family feel and 
sense of belonging.

Cole Lowe – High School Spanish Teacher
Education: BA, Spanish Education; Minors: Special 
Education and Teaching ELLs from Mercyhurst 
University

Job History: Former Secretary, Human Resources of 
Mercyhurst University; Student Teaching at McDowell 
and Fredonia Middle School

Interests: Service, Theatre, Hispanic Literature 

Favorite thing(s) about Fairview: It is a wonderful gift 
to teach at a terrific school with students who Earn 
their Stripes with compassion, dedication, and effort 
every day. 
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We need your help!
Fairview Township is fighting a losing battle with littering at our parks. Our parks are 
an important part of our community, and we want to ensure that they are maintained 
and kept clean. The Township provides places where families can enjoy outdoor 
activities such as riding bikes, walking trails, using playground equipment, flying kites, 
or having a picnic. When you depart Avonia Beach Park, Pleasant Ridge Park, Central 
Park, Buseck Park, Flag Park, or Struchen Flats Park, please double check that you are 
not leaving a mess for the next visitor. 

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY -
DECEMBER 9, 2018
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For more information on Fairview Township, call the township office at 474-5942, Monday-Friday 7:30AM to 4:00PM.

Is your home address 
visible from the road?
Visibility of your street number is absolutely 
imperative for first responders to reach you 
in the event of an emergency.  Placement 
of your street number at the end of your 
driveway will allow Fairview Fire & Rescue, 
Lake Shore Fire Department, West County 
Paramedics, or the Pennsylvania State 
Police to assist you as quickly as possible.  
Finding your home or business, especially 
at night, can be very difficult if your street 
number is hidden, or partially obstructed, 
unlit, or has missing numbers. Whether 
emergency personnel are responding to 
a medical emergency or a structure fire, 
clearly visible street numbers can save 
valuable time which can save lives or 
structures.  Please take the time to check 
the visibility of your street number as every 
minute is crucial in an emergency.  

Driveway Permit 
Information…
Any new driveways or driveway 
improvements require a driveway permit.  
Driveway improvements include paving, 
repaving, widening for the purpose 
of adding additional lanes, modifying 
a driveway entrance, or installing or 
replacing a culvert pipe. The permit needs 
to be submitted to the Township Zoning 
Administrator by the owner or authorized 
representative of the owner. Please contact 
the Fairview Zoning Office for assistance at 
814-474-5942.

Winter Reminders…
Do not push snow onto the roads at any 
time. This can cause hazardous road 
conditions for motorists. 
Please help the fire departments by 
removing snow and ice from hydrants.  
Clear a wide enough path to walk around 
the hydrant. Remember that in an 
emergency, every second counts. 
During the winter months the Supervisors 
request that you refrain from parking on 
Township roads in order to allow the snow 
plows to properly and efficiently clear the 
roads for your safety. 

Mark Your  
Calendars 
•	 December 3 & 5 Curbside Leaf Pick Up – 

Waste Management’s leaf pick-up dates 
run concurrent with normal trash pick-
up days. Residents south of Rte. 20 are 
Mondays and residents north of Rte. 20 
are Wednesdays. Please place your leaves 
in CLEAR BAGS ONLY. 

•	 Millfair Compost & Recycling Center 
CLOSES for the season on December 9th 
at 5 pm.

•	 Community Caroling 
at Central Park (Corner 
of Rte. 98 and Rte. 20) 
December 9th at 6 pm 
– Free event with Santa, 
cookies, and hot cocoa.

•	 Packing Holiday Food 
Baskets at Fairview Township Building 
December 13th at 6 pm. 

•	 Delivering Holiday Food Baskets from 
Fairview Township Building December 
15th at 9 am. 
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As part of the residential solid waste and recycling contract with 
Waste Management, effective immediately, you have a convenient 
opportunity to dispose of your household hazardous waste - safely, 
easily and responsibly. The At Your Door Special CollectionSM program, 
a residential service offered by Waste Management, continues to 
provide year-round collections for you.

HOW DOES IT WORK?

1.To Participate, you must set up a collection appointment.

There are three ways to chedule a collection:

• 	 Go to www.WMAtYourDoor.com

•	 Call 1-800-449-7587 (Monday-Friday 8:00am-8:00pm Eastern Time)

•	 Email AtYourDoor@WM.com

Our representatives will guide you through the steps toward a 
safe and successful collection. You will be asked several questions, 
including your address and the type and amount of HHW available 
for the pick up. You will be provided a convenient collection date and 
information about where to place the kit for collection. A kit will be 
sent to your home in plenty of time for you to gather and pack your 
materials.

Home Collection Program for Household Hazardour Waste (HHW)

As part of the residential solid waste and recycling contract with Waste Management, you have a convenient opportunity to            
dispose of your household generated special materials- safely, easily and responsibly.  The At Your Door Special CollectionSM              
program, a residential service offered by Waste Management, continues to provide year-round collections for you.  
 

1.To Participate, you must set up a collection appointment.  

The Call Center Representatives will guide you through the steps toward a safe and successful collection. You will be asked sever-
al questions, including your address and the type and amount of materials available for the pick up. You will be provided a                   
convenient collection date and information about where to place the kit for collection.  A kit will be sent to your home in plenty 
of time for you to gather and pack your materials. 
 

2. Preparing for collection 
The collection kit includes an instruction sheet and other items to help pack and secure your household generated special                
materials. Please read the instruction sheet included in the kit.  
 

 3. Material is collected 
On the scheduled date, the service technician will collect materials directly from your home. They will sort and pack the materi-
als for proper transportation, recycling and disposal.  Participants will receive a postage-paid survey card to complete and mail 
back to help track the program. 

 

4. You have more material than will fit into the Kit?  
Remember, this service is available year-round. Just schedule another collection! Small quantities may be combined with your 
neighbors. Call Center Representatives are available from Monday - Friday 8:00 AM  - 8:00 PM ET.  Leave a message after hours, 
weekends and holidays.  Email the Call Center: AtYourDoor@WM.com   

 

Managing Household Hazardous Waste: The best method of managing Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) is to prevent 
its generation in the first place. This involves selecting the least toxic item “to do the job” and buying only the minimum 
amounts necessary. Buying in large quantities is not a bargain if half of it has to be discarded. In the future, please consider 
buying environmentally friendly products. 

Did You Know? 
    Latex paint is not a hazardous waste. It can often be donated to community groups and other organizations for re-use. 
Please consider this option before disposal. 

Used motor oil is not hazardous, but may pollute our groundwater, waterways and soil if not properly managed. Many 
automotive station, auto parts and supply stores will accept used motor oil for recycling. 

Automotive batteries may be exchanged at the place of purchase. Many battery retailers offer recycling even if you are      
not purchasing a new battery. In some cases, there may be a charge. Some scrap yards will also purchase lead acid batteries. 

 
For more information on HHW, visit DEP at www.dep.pa.gov or at www.pa.gov 

As part of the residential solid waste and recycling contract with Waste Management, you have a convenient opportunity to            
dispose of your household generated special materials- safely, easily and responsibly.  The At Your Door Special CollectionSM              
program, a residential service offered by Waste Management, continues to provide year-round collections for you.  
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al questions, including your address and the type and amount of materials available for the pick up. You will be provided a                   
convenient collection date and information about where to place the kit for collection.  A kit will be sent to your home in plenty 
of time for you to gather and pack your materials. 
 

2. Preparing for collection 
The collection kit includes an instruction sheet and other items to help pack and secure your household generated special                
materials. Please read the instruction sheet included in the kit.  
 

 3. Material is collected 
On the scheduled date, the service technician will collect materials directly from your home. They will sort and pack the materi-
als for proper transportation, recycling and disposal.  Participants will receive a postage-paid survey card to complete and mail 
back to help track the program. 

 

4. You have more material than will fit into the Kit?  
Remember, this service is available year-round. Just schedule another collection! Small quantities may be combined with your 
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its generation in the first place. This involves selecting the least toxic item “to do the job” and buying only the minimum 
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Used motor oil is not hazardous, but may pollute our groundwater, waterways and soil if not properly managed. Many 
automotive station, auto parts and supply stores will accept used motor oil for recycling. 

Automotive batteries may be exchanged at the place of purchase. Many battery retailers offer recycling even if you are      
not purchasing a new battery. In some cases, there may be a charge. Some scrap yards will also purchase lead acid batteries. 

 
For more information on HHW, visit DEP at www.dep.pa.gov or at www.pa.gov 

Attention Residents of Fairview Township, Pennsylvania

2. Preparing for collection

The collection kit includes an instruction sheet and other items to help 
pack and secure your household generated hazardous waste (HHW). 
Please read the instruction sheet included in the kit.

3. Material is collected

On the scheduled date, the service technician will collect HHW 
directly from your home. They will sort and pack the HHW for proper 
transportation, recycling and disposal. Participants will receive a postage-
paid survey card to complete and mail back to help track the program.

4. You have more HHW than will fit into the Kit?

Don’t worry! Remember, this service is available year-round. Just 
schedule another collection! Small quantities may be combined with your 
neighbors. Representatives are available from Monday - Friday 8:00 AM - 
8:00 PM ET. Leave a message after hours, weekends and holidays. Email the 
Call Center: AtYourDoor@WM.com

This chart shows the typical HHW we collect that must be placed inside the Kit for collection. And, the chart 
shows the HHW that may be placed outside the Kit.
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Fairview Township Sewer and Water Authority News:
We have a new website that allows you to receive e-bills along with paying your bill with 
a credit card. Simply sign into our website (www.fairviewsewerandwater.com) on the 
far right is an icon “Pay your Bill” and follow the directions. There is an example to the 
right to follow. Helpful Hints: Your account number has a space between the letters and 
numbers along with a dash between the set of numbers. Your CID Number is printed 
on your bill.

We will be able to accept on line bank transfers and ACH within a month. We are work-
ing hard to keep up to date with the website and the new billing software, if you have 
questions please call our office at 474-2238.

The Water Tower is complete at Pleasant Ridge Park for future growth in our Township. 
Also completed this summer was the 12” Downtown Water Upgrade. The roof on our 
office building was replaced during the nice weather.

RECYCLE OFTEN…RECYCLE RIGHT
1.	 RECYCLE ALL BOTTLES, CANS AND PAPER.
2.	 KEEP ITEMS CLEAN AND DRY.
3.	 NO PAPER BAGS.
Recycling centers are operating more efficiently than ever. However, certain “offenders” 
can slow down the process or contaminate the load. You can help by keeping these items 
out of your bin:
LOOSE PLASTIC BAGS AND FILM:
Plastic shopping bags
Bagged recyclables
Plastic storage bags 
Plastic stretch wrap and film
FOOD WASTE
Food scraps
Food-soiled containers
Soiled paper products
POLYSTYRENE FOAM CUPS OR CONTAINERS
Egg cartons
Packing popcorn
Take-out containers
Drinking cups



ACTIVITIES for CHILDREN
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WINTER 2018-2019 PROGRAMS

All programs are available to  
Fairview residents and non- 
residents alike. 
The Fairview Parks  
& Recreation Authority Board of  
Directors meets the second Tuesday of  
every month at 7:00 pm in the Fairview Township building.  
The public is welcome to attend & encouraged to bring new program 
ideas that will benefit the community. 
The FPRA is a non-profit organization, which is self-funded 
and does not receive tax dollars.
This program guide, registration form and refund policy are also 
available at www.fairviewtownship.com. 
Office Hours are Monday thru Friday 8:30-4:00 pm. 
You can call 814-474-5077 or email parks-rec@fairviewtownship.com.
For your convenience, you may drop your registration/waiver form in 
our package drop box accessible 24/7.  This is located to the right of the 
front entrance doors to the Fairview Township building.

*In cases of financial hardship scholarship applications are 
available upon request*

PLEASE USE ONLINE REGISTRATION 
PLATFORM WHEN REGISTERING FOR 
PROGRAMS. 
https://camps.active.com/
FairviewParksandRecreationAuthority/
camps-ui 
Link can be found on the Parks and Rec. website and on 
our facebook page. Paper registration is still available 
at Fairview Parks and Recreation Authority office.
*Prices reflect total cost of program with online processing fee.  Pricing 
is the same with both online and paper registration. It is highly 
encouraged to use the online registration platform. 

FAIRVIEW FINS SWIM CLUB
Grades K-4
Fee: 	 $198.90
Day: 	 Monday-Thursday
Date: 	 December 3 thru March 14
Time: 	 6:00 pm – 7:00 pm
Grades 5 – 12
Fee: 	 $248.63
Day: 	 Monday-Thursday
Date: 	 December 3 thru March 14
Time: 	 7:00 pm – 8:30 pm
Registration Deadline Nov. 30
This is a conditioning and technique focused team that will 
cover technique training for all four competitive strokes: 
Freestyle (front-crawl), Backstroke (back-crawl), Breaststroke 
and Butterfly. It is highly recommended that your swimmer 
be familiar with at least the front-crawl and back-crawl and be 
able to complete 100 yards (4 lengths of the pool) with little to 
no stopping. 
No Swim dates: 12/13/18, 12/24/18-01/01/2019, 01/7/19, 
01/10/19, 01/14/19, 01/24/19, 01/28/19, 01/31/19

Thank you for your interest in our programs. Please note 
that some class sizes are limited and spaces will only 
be reserved with payment and registration. The FPRA 
DOES NOT MAIL CONFIRMATIONS for class enrollments. 
Please assume you are enrolled for the class you paid for 
unless otherwise notified. FOR INFORMATION ON CLASS 
AVAILABILITY, CONTACT THE FPRA OFFICE AT 814-474-5077.

Welcome our new staff
We are happy to introduce 
the new Fairview Parks 
and Recreation Authority 
Administrator, Nate 
Millet. Nate received his 
bachelor degree in Park and 
Recreation Management 
from Slippery Rock 
University. He has been in 
the Non-profit scene for the past six years working 
with Environment Erie as the Education Manager 
and most recently the Assistant Director.  Coming 
into this newly formed full time position, his goal is 
to expand the programs to incorporate more nature, 
educational, and recreational opportunities. He also 
plans to expand community events, and facilities 
development throughout the township park properties.  
You can reach Nate during office hours from 8:30 am 
– 4:00 pm by calling or e-mailing him at parks-rec@
fairviewtownship.com.  Welcome Nate.

We are also happy to introduce the new Fairview Parks 
and Recreation Authority Office 
Assistant, Taylor Dunn. Taylor 
grew up in Girard Township and 
is super excited to help Nate 
accomplish all of his goals for 
our program and community. 
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FAIRVIEW PARKS & RECREATION AUTHORITY • WINTER 2018-2019
814-474-5077 or email parks-rec@fairviewtownship.com

AFTER SCHOOL SPORTS FUN
Fee: 	 $30.00 per child
No Online Registration
(REGISTRATION AND PAYMENT MUST BE SENT TO THE REC. 
OFFICE, NOT SCHOOL.)
Site: 	 Fairview Elementary Gym
Days: 	 Monday through Thursday
Time: 	 3:30 pm – 4:30 pm
Ages: 	 K-4
Dates: 	 Session 1 – January 7 – 10
	 Session 2 – February 25 – 28
No December Dates
Coach: Aaron Garrity, FES Teacher
An after school intramural sports program that enables your 
child to be active while having fun with their peers. A focus 
will be to teach the correct fundamentals and skills in a variety 
of different sports and activities. The skill work, sports, and 
activities are geared toward being age appropriate. Learning 
skills such as listening, confidence, cooperation, following 
directions and team work will also be focused on throughout 
each session. All sessions are different…they include activities 
and games to keep the children active and having fun. A snack 
and drink will be provided right after school before all gym 
activities begin. A minimum of 8 students are needed to hold 
the program.

KIDS FUN NIGHT OUT
Fee: 	 $15 per person/$10 for additional family member
No online registration
Site: 	 Fairview Elementary School Gym
Day: 	 Fridays Dec. 7, 21 – Jan 11, 25 – Feb 8, 15
Time: 	 6:30 pm – 9:30 pm
Dates: 	 December 7, December 21, January 11, January 25, 	
	 February 8, February 15
Ages: 	 Open for ages 5 and up
Instructor: 	Aaron Garrity, FES Teacher
Kids Fun Night is a fun filled evening that allows your child to 
interact with their peers.  There will be plenty of age appropriate 
games, contests, and activities to keep the interest of all 
involved.  Parents enjoy a Friday night kid free! Pizza and drink 
will be served. You may pay when you attend.

KIDS VOLLEYBALL
Fee: 	 $52.90 
Site: 	 Fairview Elementary School Gym
Day: 	 Fridays
Time: 	 Grades 3-4: 3:30 pm – 4:30 pm
           	 Grades 5-6: 5:00 pm – 6:00 pm
Dates: 	 Session 1: January 4, 11, 25, February 1, 8 
	 Registration Deadline – Dec. 28, 2018
	 Session 2: February 15, 22, March 1, 8, 15 
	 Registration Deadline – Feb. 8, 2019
Instructor: Coach Krissy
This program is geared toward developing basic Volleyball skills, 
having fun, and being active! *Participants should bring their 
own volleyball. Minimum of 8 & Maximum of 25 per session.

BOYS MINI LEAGUE BASKETBALL 
Fee: 	 $42.32 (includes free t-shirt)
Site:	 Fairview Middle School Gymnasium
Day: 	 Saturday
Date: 	 December 1 thru February 2  
	 (No basketball December 22 & 29)
Ages: 	 Grades 3 & 4 from 12:30 – 1:30 pm
          	 Grades 5 & 6 from 2:00 – 3:30 pm
Coach: 	 Bill Corbin
Fairview mini league is a way for young athletes to learn the 
game of basketball in a fun filled environment. Players will 
learn the basic fundamentals of basketball through game play 
and skill challenges. The ideals of good sportsmanship will be 
consistently reinforced. 

BOYS 5 & 6 GRADE INDOOR 
SOCCER
Fee: 	 $52.90
Site: 	 Fairview Elementary School Gym
Day: 	 Tuesday and Thursday
Date: 	 December 4 thru February 28
	 No Soccer: December 25, 27, & January 1
Time: 	 5:30 pm – 7:00 pm
Coach:  	 Jim Hrinda 
The goal is to instill proper technique and understanding of the 
game through individualized instruction, small-sided games, 
and a maximum number of touches on the ball.
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FAIRVIEW PARKS & RECREATION AUTHORITY • WINTER 2018-2019
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ADULT OPEN BASKETBALL
Fee: 	 $3 per night
No Online Registration
Site: 	 Fairview Middle School Gym
Day: 	 Wednesday
Dates: 	 December 5 – February 27
	 No basketball December 26
Time: 	 8:30 pm – 10 pm
Age: 	 30 and over
Instructor: 	Kristy Papay 
Play pick-up games and get some exercise with competitive fun.  
You must pre-register with the FPRA Office at least one day in 
advance but may pay when you attend. Unregistered walk-ins 
are not permitted. If you have previously registered during 
the current school year you DO NOT need to reregister. Even 
though you will be pre-registered you must still sign in nightly.

INDOOR WALKING
Fee: 	 $5 per pass for session/$1 per person per night
No Online Registration
Site: 	 FMS Hallways
Day: 	 Monday-Thursday
Date: 	 December 1 thru February 28 
	 No Walking December 24 – January 1
Time: 	 Entry time: 6-7 pm, Walk Time: 6-8 pm
Instructor: 	Myron Pifer 
Join our walking club in the hallways of the middle school. Walk 
for either time or distance. Passes must be purchased on site. 
You must pre-register with the FPRA Office at least one day in 
advance but may pay when you attend. Unregistered walk-ins 
are not permitted. If you have previously registered during 
the current school year you DO NOT need to reregister. Even 
though you will be pre-registered you must still sign in nightly.

YOUTH AND ADULT SOCCER
Fee: 	 $3 per night
No Online Registration
Site: 	 FMS Gym
Day: 	 Monday 
Date: 	 December 3 thru February 25  
	 (No soccer 12/24 & 12/31)
Time: 	 8:30 pm - 10 pm
Instructor: Daneen Blake 
Play pick-up games and get some exercise with 
competitive fun. You must pre-register with the FPRA 
Office at least one day in advance but may pay when you 
attend. Unregistered walk-ins are not permitted. If you 
have previously registered during the current school year 
you DO NOT need to reregister. Even though you will be 
pre-registered you must still sign in nightly.

INDOOR ARCHERY 
Fee: $158.70 for Entire Session (6 Classes)
Site: 	 (TBD)
Days: 	 Saturdays December 1 – January 5
Time(s): 	 10 am – 11 am (8-12 year olds)
	 11 am – 12 pm (13-17 year olds)
	 12 pm – 1 pm (Adult)
Instructor: 	Tim Case 
Explore archery with USA Archery Level 3 coach Tim 
Case.  From safety and etiquette to proper shooting 
form and competition formats.  You’ll get a well-rounded 
introduction to humankind’s oldest sport. Each week will 
have new skills and exciting challenges as your abilities 
build. Equipment will be available for use or you may bring 
your own.  

ACTIVITIES for CHILDREN and ADULTS
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ZUMBA
Fee: 	 Session 1 - $31.74 
        	 Session 2 - $42.32
        	 Session 3 - $42.32
	 Session prices depend on days available
Site: 	 Fairview Middle School Cafeteria
Day: 	 Tuesday and Thursday
Date: 	 Session 1 – December 4 thru December 20 
	 Registration deadline, November 29
          	 Session 2 – January 3 thru January 29 
	 Registration deadline, December 28
          	 Session 3 – February 5 thru February 28 
	 Registration deadline, January 31
Time: 	 5:30 pm – 6:30 pm
Age: 	 18 and over
Instructor: 	Erv Leach 

The Zumba  fitness class incorporates Latin and 
international music and dance movements creating a 
dynamic, exciting and effective workout. It combines cardio, 
muscle conditioning, balance and flexibility…an exercise 
that is a blast! Zumba is designed for all fitness levels and 
ages-male and female. All participants are encouraged 
to wear comfortable workout shoes and clothing. Bring a 
small towel and water. 

REIKI LEVEL II
Fee: 	 $68.77 for whole session
Site: 	 Fairview Elementary School LGI Room
Day: 	 Thursday
Date: 	 February 7 thru March 7
Time: 	 6:00 pm – 7:00 pm
	 Registration Deadline: February 5, 2019

Using a combination of lecture and guided practice, this Reiki 
Level II classes will introduce Reiki symbols and their sounds 
which empowering participants to integrate the use of Reiki 
symbols into their Reiki practice.  Participants will also learn several 
methods of using Reiki and Reiki symbols to improve motivation, 
memory, balance left/right brain, clear negative emotions, improve 
communications, achieve goals, heal past events, and methods of 
sending Reiki distance healing.   Participants must have completed 
Reiki Level I and be able to provide a Certificate of Completion of 
that Level. 

FOOD FOR LIFE:  
KICKSTART YOUR HEALTH
Fee: 	 $158.70 for whole session
Site: 	 1st Choice Auto – 7222 West Ridge Rd. 16415
Day: 	 Mondays	
Date: 	 January 7 – February 4
Time: 	 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm
Classes: 	 Class 1 - The Power of Your Plate
  	 Class 2 - Let’s Go!
  	 Class 3 - Getting in Gear
  	 Class 4 - Breaking the Food Seduction
  	 Class 5 - Keys for Natural Appetite Control

A diet of whole grains, beans, vegetables, and fruits can help 
prevent diabetes, cardiovascular disease, cancer, and other chronic 
diseases. According to the Physicians Committee for Responsible 
Medicine, much of the basis of the Kickstart is about making a 
qualitative shift in the way we eat as opposed to a quantitative 
shift. It is the idea of not restricting amounts of foods but rather 
choosing the right foods.  The clinical benefits can be lower 
cholesterol, better diabetes control, and lower blood pressure, as 
well as improvements in energy and mood.  Cooking demo takes 
place during each class. 

ACTIVITIES for ADULTS

FAIRVIEW PARKS & RECREATION AUTHORITY • WINTER 2018-2019
814-474-5077 or email parks-rec@fairviewtownship.com

*In cases of financial hardship scholarship applications 
are available upon request.*
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EVENTS AT PLEASANT RIDGE PARK

WINTER FUN DAY
Sunday, January 27 from 1:00-4:00PM

Join the Fairview Parks & Recreation Authority for our 17th annual 
Winter Fun Day! This is a FREE, family-oriented, fun-filled afternoon 
of winter activities! You and your children can make S’mores, a pine 
cone bird feeder, paint the snow, play games and win prizes, color 
at the coloring station and much more! Bring your own sleds and 

toboggans for the sled ride races or your cross country skis for a XC 
Ski scavenger hunt on the miles of trails. Horse drawn carriage rides 
will be available and the Red Sky Working Siberian Huskies will run 

course demonstrations (both weather permitting). New this year, we 
will be partnering with the Erie City Mission holding a winter coat 

donation drive.  Please bring your gently used winter coats, so they 
can be donated to the Erie City Mission and distributed to the families 
they serve. To volunteer or for questions/information please contact 
the FPRA Office at 814-474-5077 M-F from 9:00AM-4:00PM or email 

parks-rec@fairviewtownship.com.

Event is subject to cancellation due to weather conditions.   
Visit FPRA facebook page for updates.
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Your cooperation is needed! Streets, sidewalks, and other public rights of way 
are for everyone’s use. Property owners are responsible for their private trees and 
all other vegetation in the public right of way next to their property. Overgrown 
vegetation is a safety hazard and limits the use of sidewalks, trails, streets and 
alleys. It further threatens public safety 
when vegetation blocks the view of 
traffic signs, signals, vehicles, pedestrians, 
or cyclists. Trimming vegetation and 
caring for your trees are effective ways 
residents can enhance neighborhood 
safety.  It is important to keep these areas 
free of obstruction.  When homeowners 
fail to trim their trees in the right of way, 
the Township has a right to trim them 
back in order to ensure ease of mobility 
and safety for all Fairview residents.

FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP NEEDS YOUR HELP!


